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Calendar of Events 2021

May
		  Year 6 Major Excursion to Canberra 

Monday 9 August to Friday 13 August
Deposit due $66.00 PAYABLE NOW
POP payments are available online, information 
on page 6

Tues11- Fri 21		  NAPLAN Online test windows

Wednesday 19		  P&C Meeting
5:00pm in the Library

Friday 21 		  Stewart House envelopes due back to school

Friday 21		  PBL Assembly Awards 

Friday 21		  Year 4 Major Excursion to Sydney
Wednesday 11 August to Friday 13 August
Deposit due $50.00
POP payments are available online, information 
on page 6

Thursday 27		  Zone Cross Country
held at Nundle 	" notes have been sent home

Thursday 27		  Gunnedah Eisteddfod Vocal Group and Stage 2 
Choir
more information to follow

Friday 28		  PBL BBQ

June
Friday 18		  Year 3 Major excursion to Dubbo

Thursday 9 September to Friday 10 September
Deposit due $40.00
POP payments are available online, information 
on page 6

Wednesday 2		  Olympic Games Day
more information to follow

July
Friday 2		  Year 7 entry to Selective High School 2022

Parents and schools advised of outcome overnight, 

Friday 9		  Year 7 entry to Selective High School 2022
Parents submit appeals

Wednesday 7		  Year 5 entry to an Opportunity Class in 2022
Parents are sent 'Test authority' letters

Wednesday 21		  Year 5 entry to an Opportunity Class in 2022
Opportunity Class Placement Test

	Term 2 Week 3	 7 May 2021

Rugby League News
On Friday 7 May the Tamworth South rugby league team 
played in the PSSA knockout competition. Our first game 
was against Hillvue, we won 30-22. 

This saw us advanced to the second round of the 
compeition where we came up against Nemingha. We 
played hard despite the rain, mud and slippery ball but 
unfortunately lost, 22-14.

It was a great day, we got wet and muddy but had a lot of 
fun.

TEAM:
Tomas Ryan, Oliver Ninness-Good, Issac Stackman, 
Lynx Johnston, Kye Weber, Jack Drysdale, 
John Kennedy, Joshua Robson, Ryley Delforce, Chase 
Patterson, Lachlan Hull, Adam Iskafi, Damon Langford, 
Braityn Reid, Brayden Crockatt and Jimmy Tunbridge
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Leonie Byrne, Principal

Congratulations Mrs Grant!
Last week Mrs Grant was appointed, following merit selection, 
Assistant Principal. 

Any parent or carer who has been fortunate enough to have a child in Mrs 
Grant’s class will know what a highly capable teacher she is. This mixed with 
her natural empathy and ability to lead has seen her successfully appointed.  
This is great news for the Tamworth South school community as it benefits 
from her expertise for years to come.

National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN)
Schools play a central role in ensuring the smooth running 
of NAPLAN. 

As children progress through their school years, it is very 
important that checks are made along the way to see how 
well they are learning the essential skills of reading, writing 
and mathematics.

NAPLAN is a point-in-time assessment that allows parents 
to see how their child is progressing in literacy and 
numeracy against the national standard and compared 
with their peers throughout Australia.  At the classroom 
level, NAPLAN provides additional information to support 
teachers’ professional judgement about student progress.

Federal, state and territory education ministers agreed to 
gradually transition NAPLAN online by 2022. NAPLAN 
Online is a tailored test that adapts to student responses, 
providing better assessment and more precise results. 

At Tamworth South we are completing NAPLAN online. 
The test is administered by the Instructional Leaders 
ensuring the delivery is consistent and within Department 
guidelines. 

The 2021 NAPLAN Online test window runs from 11-21 
May. 

Farewell Tracey
Tamworth South Public School would like to wish Tracey 
all the best, we hope that she enjoys the next part of her 
work journey.

Good luck and best wishes.
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Principal's 
Awards

Week 3
Emily Hammond - 2N-16
Terrific writing for descriptive writing
Lewis Jones - 2S-17
Terrific writing for Anzac recount
Hudson Stout - 5/6J-36
Terrific persuasive writing around 
Minecraft 
April Miller - 2S-17
Stepping in to help an upset child at 
bus lines

School
Office Hours

Front office opens at 8:15am to 
4:00pm 

Monday to Friday

When the office is
unattended our 

answering 
machine is available.

Week 3
Assembly Awards

Awards
Students of the Week

Leonard Carlson - KH-21
Chayse Reedy - KT-22
Rebekah Sykes - KW-23
Savannah Jones.- KO-24
Atahlia Fuller - KB-34
Ryan Morris - 25M
Jesse Allan - 30M 
Connor Rippen - 1O-18
Elektra Richards - 1I-19
Sarah Mahoney - 1R-20
Ameliah Cathro-Nean - 2W-15
Nevaeh Cubis - 2N-16
Yzabelle Burgess - 2S-17

Week 3 
Assembly Awards

Achievement Awards
Mysharnia Kennedy - KH-21
Liam Gericke - KH-21
Cooper Mead - KT-22
Hazel McClaund - KT-22
Joseph Hawken - KW-23
Taylanah Slater-KW-23
Audrey Picton - KO-24
Dustin Chapman - KO-24
Logan Carter - KB-34
Zeeke Blair - KB-34
Alirah Slater - 25M
River Graham - 30M
Kylara Pitt - 1O-18
Kaiden Mitchell - 1O-18
Tattum Charlesworth - 1I-19
Amelia Langenbaker - 1I-19
Tilly Shipley - 1R-20
Nayte Slater - 1R-20
Mia Hames - 2W-15
Kobe Burke - 2W-15
Emily Hammond - 2N-16
Zayeem Afraz - 2N-16
Darcy Morgan - 2S-17

Uniform Awards
1R-20

Assembly Award
KW-23

New Assembly Rosters 2021 Term 2
Week Hosting Assembly Class Item

Week 4 Tara Grant Primary 3-6 4G-05

Week 5 K-6 PBL Assembly in the Hall at 2:30pm

Week 6 Bec Goodwin Primary 3-6 3G-09

Week 7 Libby Smith Infants K-2 2S-17

Week 8 K-6 PBL Assembly in the Hall at 2:30pm

Week 9 Christie 
Nicholson

Infants K-2 2W-15

Week 10 Jenny Porter Primary 3-6 3P-07

Whole School Assemblies are held under the large COLA on 
Monday afternoons at 2:30pm
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PBL 
Being responsible for my behaviour choices

 Week 4

This weeks PBL focus is learning about
being responsible for my behaviour choices.

I am being respectful by being responsible for my 
behaviour choices by ............
	z following the instructions of school staff immediately

	z discussing problems immediately with a teacher

	z considering others

	z being a role model

	z cooperating

	z apologising

Congratulations to this week's PBL "I've been caught 
making good choices" winners: who all received a new 
wallet with $5 canteen coupons at Friday's assembly.

K-2
Elizabeth Piper - KO-24
Liam Dunn - 2W-15
Leo Hooper-Langman - KH-21

3-6
Aiden McDonald - 3G-09
Shara Hall - 5N-01
Lilee Bailey - 3L-08

PBL
Winners
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Class1R-20 
Emily Roworth

1R-20 have been busy working 
on spelling using the Sound 
Waves program so that they 
can become super spellers.

Class - 2S-17 Libby Smith

Students in 2S-17 have been 
measuring and estimating the 
mass of objects in the room using 
balancing scales.
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POP Payments are here!!!!Class - 1O-18
Nick O’Neill

1O -18 have been 
making Mother’s Day cards to 
give to the wonderful mother 
figures in our lives.

Class - 1I-19 Robyn Inglis
1I-19 have been learning about words that 
have the sound ai in them. 

We have learned that this sound can be spelt in
different ways using
ay, a_e, eigh, ey and a as well as ai.

Class
1I-19
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				    Update!!!!!
					   
It has now been just over a term since the ‘Rev Up Reading’ home reading 
program was launched at Tamworth South Public School.  Students have 
been working hard to earn tokens for their classroom, and to receive the many 
exciting reward targets that can be earnt as they progress towards 100 nights 
of reading.

Some students, who made the commitment to read almost every night and 
even over the weekends, reached the exciting level of 50 nights reading just 
before the Easter holiday break

When a student reaches 50 nights of home reading, they have the opportunity 
to earn a voucher which allows them to choose a book at the Rev Up Reading 
shop to take home and keep.

Many students are now reaching this level and have really enjoyed browsing 
through the bookshop and selecting a book that interests them which they can 
then take home and enjoy at their own leisure.

Please keep encouraging your child/children to read regularly at home as
‘Reading is a window to the world’. A very exciting world that can be visited 
over and over again. 

    Lewis Jones

Chloe Kelso

Sophie Kohlis

Maddison  Apps
Oliver  Apps

Payton Minchell

Christopher Evans

Patricia Evans

Mrs Tara Grant

Mrs Jeweleen Jones
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Class - 2N-16 
Christie Nicholson

Mrs Batho, our K-2 Instructional Leader has been working 
closely with 2N-16 students on their ANZAC unit to
improve their writing.

2W-15 have been learning 
about contractions and were 
surgeons who had to help 
the sick patients find their 
cure with the correct 
contractions.

Class - 2W-15 
Tori Weeks
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Athletics Carnival High Jump 
 

The high jump events for our school primary athletics carnival will be 
held during school time in week 8 of this term. This way, high jump 
events can be completed in one session and not carried over to another 
day. Children who are interested in participating in the high jump event 
and who are competent high jumpers must complete the attached 
nomination form and return to Mrs Antzakles by Wednesday 9 June. 
The high jump will be conducted by Mrs Resch. 
 
A copy of this form can be obtained from Mrs Antzakles. 
  

Senior Boys / 11 yr Boys Friday 11 June 9:30am – 11:10am 
Senior Girls / 11yr Girls Friday 11 June  12:00pm – 1:45pm 
Junior Boys / Junior Girls  Friday 11 June 2:10pm – 3:00pm 
 

Age divisions are as follows: 
♦ Jnr (8yrs, 9yrs, 10yrs) compete in one division  
♦ 11 yrs 
♦ 12/13 yrs 
 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL HIGH 
JUMP 

NOMINATION FORM 
 

___________________________ 
I would like to nominate for the  

  
  

___________________ girls/boys 
high jump to be held later this 
term. 

  
  

_________________________ 
Parent/Guardian Signature 
 
 

   Date: _____________________ 
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Medical Conditions
It is important that you notify the 
school if your child has a medical 
condition. This needs to be 
supported by your Doctor.

Your Doctor will provide you with 
a Medical Action Plan, this action 
plan is only active for 12 months. 

It is a legal requirement that you 
provide the school with a current 
and updated plan each year.

This notification should occur either 
at the time of enrolment, or if your 
child is enrolled as soon after
diagnois as possible.

This ensures that our school 
community provides your child with 
the most effective support possible.

Please call the school if this applies 
to your child, so we can share
information and clarify each other's 
expectations.

Mobile Phones and other 
Devices

Friendly reminder!   Some 
children have not been handing 
their mobile phones into the 
office when they arrive to school.

Children who bring mobile phones 
and other devices to school are
required to hand them into the office 
upon arrival at school and to pick 
them up at the end of the day.

We have purchased soft cases to 
put the phones in.

The cases will have the child's 
name written on them so there will 
not be any confusion over who 
owns which phone.

Remember the school will not be 
held responsible for lost, damaged 
or stolen phones. 
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CARMEN
18 MAY 2021 AT 7:30PM- CAPITOL THEATRE
The performance will run for 2 hours and 35minutes
 – including interval.

Presented by Tamworth Regional Conservatorium of Music

OPERA AUSTRALIA 2021 NATIONAL TOUR

THE FEMME FATALE YOU CAN'T FORGET

In Bizet’s famous opera, she sings her sensual Habanera 
and lures Don José into her world. He gives up everything 
to follow her. But Carmen’s wandering eye has already 
found a new lover: the dashing bullfighter Escamillo.
Don José’s jealousy is fierce. Escamillo’s passion is 
strong. In a gripping finale, Carmen must face her fate.

"Our National Tour is returning in 2021 with a brand new 
production of Carmen.  We're excited to be back on the 
road ."- Opera Australia

Experience the thrilling Spanish colour and rhythms of 
Bizet’s vibrant score with Opera Australia’s singers, live 
chamber orchestra and a children’s chorus drawn from the 
local community. This new production includes gorgeous 
sets and vintage-inspired costumes.You can hear classics 
such as the Habanera and the Toreador Song just as Bizet 
meant them — loud, live and completely unamplified.

DIRECTOR
Matthew Barclay

Visit  https://entertainmentvenues.com.au/carmen 
for more information.



Newsletter	 Page 11

Parents and Citizens
Our P&C meetings are held on the 
third Wednesday of the month at 
the new time of 5:00pm. 
The Next P&C meeting will be held 
on Wednesday 19 May 2021 at 
5:00pm in the school library.

All Parents, Grandparents and Guardians 
are welcome to attend. We welcome new 
volunteers and members.

We look forward to seeing you!

Breakfast Club
Our Breakfast Club is looking for a 
volunteer (or a couple of volunteers) 
to help prepare for service each day.
You would need to be available 
between 8:00am and 9:00am. A 
volunteer working with children 
check will also be required (this is 
available through the RMS). 

Please phone Michelle on 

6765 9863.

Canteen News
Late lunch orders
Due to large numbers of late lunch 
orders and emergency lunches, the 
Canteen Committee has decided 
that any orders after 9:30am will be 
sandwiches ONLY.
NO exceptions.
NO Phone Orders Accepted:
Unfortunately due to the large 
numbers of lunch orders the Canteen 
is unable to process anymore phone 
orders. All orders are to be placed at 
the Canteen. 

Birthday Buckets
Instead of cupcakes to share with 
your child's class, why not choose a 
cold treat?

Your choice of 3

Option 1 - icy poles
Fruit Zooper Dooper

Option 2 - tnt
Icy poles

Option 3 - paddle pops

Prices on enquires, please phone 
67659863 to discuss.

Tamworth South's Canteen is now 
online!

Our canteen is now set up for online 
ordering through the Flexischools 
App.

P&C Clothing Pool
The school clothing pool will now 
be open from Monday to Thursday 
each week. 

Opening time 8:40am - 9:10am.

If you would like to know more 
information please contact us on 
tspspandc@gmail.com or you can 
leave a message at the office on 
67658426 and it will be passed on 
to the Clothing Pool. 

New Lost Property Boxes
Located 
	z Outside canteen
	z K-2 boys toilet
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